



American Institute of Electrical Engineers

Armour Branch

Officers

Albert L. Stemwedel	resident
William H. Sothen	ecretary
Herbert H. Chun	reasurer

The end of the 1924-1925 school year marks the twenty-second successful year for the A. I. E. E. at Armour. In the course of the year many prominent men have been the guests of the Institute upon the invitation of the A. I. E. E. Among this number are Mr. I. Wright, "The Chicago Terminal Improvement;" Major Kelker, "Chicago's Traction Problem;" and Mr. E. Thurston, "Commercial Survey of a large City."

Mr. C. H. Jones, Electrical Engineer of the North Shore Lines spoke on "Extension Projects."

The regular meetings of the branch serve the student an important purpose in that they take him out of the theoretical and into the practical and professional field. By listening to the men of the practice, the student is given the connecting link between what he is now doing and what bearing it has upon the world of engineering.

The society also realizes the need of public presentation and so under the guidance of Professors Moreton and Snow and Mr. Richardson, subjects are chosen by members and presented to the society. Among those who have appeared are Tweedle, Aaron, Prebenson, Dean and Bishop.

The inspection trips form no small part of the work of the A. I. E. E. One of the most interesting trips was taken to the shops and tunnels of the Chicago Tunnel Co. These trips form vivid impressions on the mind of the student and give invaluable instruction.

The social program consisted of two smokers. The first was a huge success and the entertainment was provided by Tweedle, Desmond, Owens, Chun and Larson, all members of the Senior Class. The second was prompted and given by the Juniors in honor of the Seniors. The Juniors furnished the entertainment at this second smoker.

This smoker was held in the Mission Building on the evening of March 25th. Those who figured prominently in the entertainment were Bartucci, Goetz, Hansen, Larson, Laederach, Lowden, Lukey, Owens, Robinson, and Slugodski. The professors of the Electrical Engineering Department were in attendance and during the course of the evening each was given a chance to speak.



